

BRANCH WEBSITE: http://branches.asce.org/wichita

TYLER UMMEL, PRESIDENT TranSystems ◆ 316/303-3028 ◆ taummel@transystems.com

DANIEL MEALIFF, VICE PRESIDENT WSP ◆ 316/425-8911 ◆ daniel.mealiff@wsp.com

SCOTT LINDEBAK, TREASURER Sedgwick County Public Works ◆ 316/660-1754 ◆ scott.lindebak@sedgwick.gov

LAYLA McDANIEL, SECRETARY WSP ◆ 316/425-8955 ◆ layla.mcdaniel@wsp.com

KYLE KERNS, PAST PRESIDENT City of Wichita ◆ 316/268-4044 ◆ kkerns@wichita.gov

ASCE February Meeting Minutes

Speaker(s): Larry Karns, Executive Director (KSBTP)

Jessica Pierce, Licensing Administrator/Public Service Administrator (KSBTP)

Topic: Professional Licensure Exams & Renewals – Updates

Date: Wednesday, February 17, 2021

Location: Microsoft Teams (Online)

President Tyler Ummel called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm and opened the meeting with announcements.

Announcements

- a. ASCE Stem Grants Applications due March 1, 2021
- b. ASCE Officer Elections to be held in May. Contact any officer if you'd like to run for our local officer board.
- c. Next ASCE meeting will be Wednesday, March 10, 2021. Glen Scott & Mark Roberts will be speaking on KTA Emergency Repairs.
- d. Joint Dinner TBD
- e. Steak Fry is planned for 6/17/21, but keep on the lookout for official announcements

Guest Speaker

President Tyler Ummel introduced the guest speakers, Larry Karns & Jessica Pierce. Both speakers work for the Kansas State Board of Technical Professions.

KSBTP is the licensing Board for Professional Engineers, Architects, Landscape Architects, Surveyors, and Geologists in the state of Kansas, as well as their respective businesses, also known as Certificate of Authorization.

- No longer using the term "Professional Development Hours" (PDH)
 Instead using "Continuing Education Units" (CEU). Same thing but a different name.
- Kansas has decoupled, and now allows early testing of the PE exam after graduating college. No longer need to wait the full four years of working under the guidance of a PE. Two exams are given each year.
 - Kansas is planning to shift to computer-based testing for PE exam in the near future.



- 30 CEU's are required for each renewal; 24 of which must be related to health, safety, property, and welfare (HSPW). Licensees may not obtain more than 10 CEU's in any 24-hour period. See the KSBTP website for more information.
- Renewals are every two years based on last name.
- New PE's are not required to report CEU's for the first renewal process.

Jessica & Larry emphasized that the information given during this presentation are subject to change & are not to be taken as law. Please visit the KSBTP website for the most up-to-date information regarding new legislation, regulations, and updates.

Meeting Attendees

1	Anne	Stephens	17	Larry	Karns
	_	' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' '			
2	Richard	Stone	18	Macee	Roemer
3	Dan	Squires	19	Chad	Banka
4	Scott	Bernhardt	20	Matthew	Gotobed
5	John	Oswald	21	Colin	Costley
6	Daniel	Schrant	22	James	Thompson
7	Julianne	Kallman	23	Mike	Armour
8	Kyle	Kerns	24	Kyle	Louanghaksaphone
9	Nichole	Witushynsky	25	Lynn	Packer
10	Jessica	Rhein	26	Alan	Farrington
11	Jay	Anglemyer	27	Brett	Letkowski
12	Layla	McDaniel	28	Michael	Bailey
13	Daniel	Mealiff	29	Debra	Ary
14	Darryl	Lutz	30	Rebecca	Mellies
15	Tyler	Ummel	31	Greg	Baalman
16	Jessica	Pierce	32	James	Shimp

Meeting adjourned by President Tyler Ummel at 1:00 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary Layla McDaniel.

